
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 
Welcome back! I hope all of you had a great summer break but it’s back to 711 business again.  The September meeting 

had 38 members attending and during the break we gained six new members; Nancy Gust, Jimmy Smith, Ron Hampton, 

Steven Hughes, Scott Swain and Kraig Kelly. Welcome aboard! 

 

Barbara Smith updated us on some of the County retirement changes including the upcoming board election. Watch 

your mail for your official ballot. 

  

This meeting was held on the 12th anniversary of 911. Chaplain Frank Russell gave an emotional insight of the Law 

Enforcement Chaplaincy’s involvement after the 911 attack and his recent involvement at the, April 2013, Boston  

Marathon bombing. Frank reminded us all of what our Flag represents and to “Never Forget”.  Blessings to Frank and 

the entire Chaplaincy for always being there. 

  

As you know, the 711 elections are coming up this November.  There will be two Board of Directors positions that need 

to be filled and all the Officers positions. If you have an interest in any of these positions please let us know as soon as 

possible. Nominations and voting takes place at the November 13th , meeting.  

   

There are also two volunteer committees that need to be filled this year.  Larry and Marcie Stamm are retiring from their 

duties as the Sunshine Committee and Sherry Matranga  who has been our Christmas Raffle Prize committee will be 

retiring . Anyone interested in volunteering to fill these positions please contact me as soon as possible for details.  

 

The Board of Directors has been working on revisions of the By-Laws. Copies of the current and proposed By-Laws 

will be emailed to the membership for your review and a vote will be taken at the October 9th , meeting. If you have any 

questions regarding these changes please contact me or any Board member as soon 

as possible.  

 

Mark your calendar for our Christmas dinner to be held on Wednesday, December 

11, 2013, at the Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge. The time and further details will be 

announced at the monthly meetings and in the November newsletter. 

 

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, October 9, 2013. Don’t forget to RSVP 

Kathy Shannon by October 3rd , so we can have enough food and tables available. 

  

See you at the October 9th, meeting.  Judy 
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2. Lee Dean 

     

4. George Lewis, Gil Magness 

 

7. Dennis Arnal, Dennis Kyler 

     

8 Robert Hasapis, Larry Rael 

 

9. Pat Toland    

   

12. Jack Vining 

 

14.  Bob Etzler  

 

16. Bob Weil   

Birthdays 

President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Vice President 

Bill O’Connor 

(916) 483-7557 

williamo@winfirst.com 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Doug Borges 

(916) 961-0874 

dougborges@aol.com 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

sherrymatranga@711club.org 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2013 

711 Club Officers 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 

Mark your calendar for our Christmas dinner to be held on 

Wednesday, December 11, 2013, at the Rancho Cordova 

Elk’s Lodge. The time and further details will be announced 

at the monthly meetings and in the November newsletter. 

 

 

17. Mike  DeVilbiss 

 

18. Donald  Root 

 

20. James Smith  

 

21. Dennis Eickmeyer 

 

23. Alfonso Linares, Ron Hampton 

 

24. Dave Hash  

 

25. John Calava 

 

26. Othel Jackson, Ernest Owen 

     

29. Del Foster 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: September 11, 2013    Location:  Elks Lodge, Rancho Cordova 

 

Meeting was called to order at 12 noon by President Judy Denton.   

Pledge of Allegiance” was recited by all present followed by a moment of silence in honor of all members who have passed.  Chap-

lain Frank Russell gave the benediction.  Lunch was served at noon. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers      Board of Directors 

X  President Judy Denton    X   Sherry Matranga 

X  Vice President: Bill O’Connor   N/P Clem Meier 

X  Treasurer: Kathy Shannon   N/P Larry Jarvis 

X  Secretary: Marilyn Siefker   N/P Earl Evans 

X  Sgt. at Arms: Doug Borges    N/P   Walt Horne  

X  Past President: Sam Gault    X   Barbara Smith 

 

General Members Present: 38.  New Members: Nancy Gust, Jimmy Smith, Ron Hampton, Steven Hughes, Scott Swain and Kraig 

Kelly. Guests: None Present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report is available for review at all meetings. 

Minutes from last meeting: The Minutes of the June meeting were read and approved by the membership. 

 

New Business: Chaplain Frank Russell spoke of the involvement of the Chaplaincy in both 9-11 and the Boston Marathon bomb-

ing.  

  

Judy informed the members that if you are a retired reserve officer,  when your I.D. card expires you will not be issued a new one.  

Judy said she has been in contact with Chief Doug Lee and will attempt to get further information for those affected. 

 

Barbara Smith updated the membership on changes to the retirement system.  One of the changes is that Health Net will no longer 

be an option. 

  

Marcie and Larry Stamm have asked to be relieved of the duties of the Sunshine Report as soon as possible.  Judy asked anyone 

who is interested to contact her. He also said that there is a tour scheduled on October 20th on the U.S.S. Hornet.  If you are  

interested in attending,  contact Larry Stamm for the details. 

 

Judy also stated the Secretary will be vacating the office next year so anyone interested in the position should contact her. 

 

The Law Enforcement Memorial Motorcycle Run rider winners were Jon Bowman, Bob Simmons, Bob Grout, Larry Ortiz, 

Ron & Karen Goesch, Roy Stenzel, Bob Hasapis, and Larry Rael. 

 

The Christmas Party will be Wednesday, December 11, 2013, and the Annual BBQ & shoot will be May 14, 2014. 

 

Old Business: The members were given copies of the proposed By-Laws changes.  After much discussion it was decided to  

continue the vote until the next meeting giving the membership time to review all the changes.  A copy of the current By-Laws and 

the proposed By-Laws will be on the 711 web site. 

 

Sunshine Report:  

Get Well cards were sent to Bob Doherty, Max Wallace, Rod Anderson, Don Shaw and Alex Magness.  Thinking of you Cards 

were sent to Gene Chapman, Glenn Wellman and Carl Stincelli.  Sympathy cards and $500 were sent to the families of  

Lee Scroggins and Ken Hartrum. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches were won by: Earl Boyd, Don Wilson, and Judy Denton. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 2:30 p.m.     Next Meeting: October 9, 2013 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Marilyn Siefker, Secretary 



Our Next Meeting  -  October 9, 2013 
 

Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge  
11440 Elks Circle, Rancho Cordova  

11 AM Social hour  

12 noon Meeting and Lunch  

Followed by the raffle  

RSVP By 

Thursday, October 3rd 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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ELECTIONS 

 

The  711 Club elections are coming up this November.  There will be two Board of Directors 

positions to be filled and all the elected officers positions. 

 

If you have an interest in any of these positions please let us know as soon as possible.  

Nominations and voting takes place at the November 13th, meeting.  

   

There are also two volunteer committees that need to be filled this year. 

 

Larry and Marcie Stamm are retiring from their duties as the Sunshine Committee. 

 

Sherry Matranga  who has been our Christmas Raffle Prize Committee Chairperson will 

be retiring . 

 

Anyone interested in volunteering to fill these positions please contact the President or a 

Board Member as soon as possible. 
 

 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

